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Service Bulletin 
 

Grounding Wire for Throttle Pedal – BC3-6560 only 

Please be aware that there may be an issue with the ground for the throttle pedal on your forklift. Bright 

Coop has been notified of several failures in the field, and upon investigation, we were notified by the 

pedal manufacturer that the ground should be connected directly to the battery.  

We are advising our customers, with a serial number less than 89, to run a ground wire directly to the 

battery. Please cut into the loom in the location as shown below and then cut the black wire. Then, 

using a butt splice, connect the black wire on the throttle side to the negative terminal of the battery, or 

the bolt welded to the frame directly adjacent to the battery.   

 

 
 

 

Please contact Bright Coop at the number above with any questions. 

Cut into loom 

here to splice. 

This is the right 

side of the cab on 

the outside. 
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